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Episode 001



It is a child’s fantasy, these past few weeks in Berlin. This I
know to be true as I have yet to meet an adult who can make sense
of what is happening but we understand. It is a pretended fantasy
come true and here we are at the heart of madness, battling with
guns and grenades, against artillery attacks and bombing
raids.

In the ensuing phantasmagoric transformation of my reality, my
duties as messenger, driving me to exciting new places that months
and even weeks ago were just my neighborhood, keep me lucid enough
to stave off the creeping insanity which owns everything around
me.

I attended school for years in a building which stands behind me
today as headquarters of a dream battle against evil. The general
store I regularly fetched ice from for my mother now lies ahead of
me dark and glowing from the low clouds reflection of fire light
through its missing roof and with each new explosion eerie shadows
pulse out of its windows frightening me onwards.

These are the forges from which all nightmares spawn and I imagine
they will remain so for all time, as even though I am only a child,
every new breath I draw confirms I am still this dream’s
master.

Messages secure in vest pocket. I push onwards with my mission to
the Fuhrerbunker. Running alleyways and through the park where I
had practiced this very game in summers past; ducking down streets,
from storefront to debris pile, there is no one to be seen these
days and even less around this time of morning, except for us
soldiers. At least I think it is morning.

The tank I eyed to hide behind following my next leap was not there
yesterday. Its lifeless hulk standing as high water mark of the
last Red Army incursion shivers me onward, for at this moment its
prime position is ideal cover on my current path. There is no front
line, not anymore. There is this street and that alleyway, a bunker
here, a hole in the wall there and only a child’s imagination to
draw a map for this battlefield.

It cannot be that the Russians have been this close so recently, I
thought as I leaned up against the wheel of their smoldering tank.
Each time we push them back, their fire melts us further away. You
have to think on your feet to stay in this game. Survival is as
simple as seeing the brim on a helmet before that helmet sees you;
only the quick live to the end of the morning in my
neighborhood.

Everyone one I know is dead. There is something to be said for
that. I never deny myself the privilege of reveling in my own
mortality.

Arriving at the Fuhrerbunker, I crawl up into the Messengers
Entrance: a crook in a bombed out wall which does not allow you to
see in or out until you breach the passageway, where after I find
myself in the silence and security of the outer garden of the
Reich's Chancellery.

Slowing my pace, I allow my breath to catch up with me.

Cautiously, I proceed into the main yard where the guard, a dizzy
statue of a man probably drunk again tries to stop me. I yell at
him, “get your hands off me, this message is for the Fuhrer.” He
does not let go. I repeat myself.

He covers my mouth and says, “you are too late.”

I am not too late. I am never late.

He continues, “the Fuhrer is gone.”

“Gone?” I echo. The word everyone uses for dead these days. No one
ever dies anymore. They are just gone. “Gone?” I repeat, “what do
you mean?”

“No, no, not that kind of gone,” he replies pointing to the sky, as
his finger produces a tiny object, an aircraft lifting up over the
city, “gone,” he says, “the Fuhrer has left; he’s gone south, to
Bavaria.”

——-

“I did not think I would get you out of there in time,” I said over
the blaring engine. “You put up a valiant fight. But you cannot
blame yourself for this outcome. You made all the right moves at
all the right times. The fates simply were not with you on this
one.”

Looking over, into the silent reflection of his face off the
darkened window staring down into the glowing ruins of our once
thriving capital city crumbling under the heel of the advancing Red
Army, I am drawn into his reflection. I can see perfectly within
those eyes the haunting lost lust of a thousand conquered
conquerors. Even in defeat this man is intoxicating.

“I could have done better Hannah,” shatters the silence of my
rambling.

“Oh Mein Fuhrer,” I went on, “could this have been any other way?
You will still be triumphant in the end. I am sure of this.” On and
on I droll, taking every chance I dare to drown myself in that
reflection. A dip in the wings brings my attention back to the
controls, and I am still talking. He could not have known I was
barely flying this light aircraft to see me now.

What was I saying?

Does it matter?

Is either of us listening?

“I did better, last time,” he interrupts with astonishing zest
rocking forth and back in his seat. Turning toward me, he looks to
justify his comment further. Squinting my assistance sees only
failure's familiarity subdue his gaze back toward the silent
judgment of the German countryside streaming below us.

We fly low through our safe corridor to the south held open at the
cost of so many lives. Is he worth it? I wonder for the briefest of
moments, but no answer comes and I would not want one if it did. It
is not for me to ask such questions. The silence strikes me.

Arriving safely over our landing site, the droning of the motor, I
thought had deafened me to anything the Fuhrer might have said, as
on our approach he mumbles something I do not comprehend and dare
not ask him to repeat. Landing smoothly like some dreams end, the
jostling of rough turf under wheel awakens me.

My heart beats again.

A guard runs up to the aircraft’s side. He opens the door. Hitler
turns to get out but stops, and turns back looking into my eyes and
says, “forgive me.”

I freeze, as babble fills my throat but say nothing with a
swallow.

He leans to get out his last words, “I will do better, next
time.”

“I am sure you will Mein Fuhrer,” I reply in a gush.

Or think I did.

I cannot say for certain I said anything at all.

Maybe he did not either.

——-

Shuffled into my waiting armored car, we sweep off through the
countryside. “The latest reports anticipate the Red Army could be
here at any moment of unexpected weakness, Mein Fuhrer,” says the
accompanying S.S. officer to Hitler, “there is not a second to be
lost in transit to our destination.”

Feeling the weight of that last statement, I press on even faster
toward the best kept secret of the war, and the only salvation I
imagine might save me, short of fleeing west to surrender to the
American Army.

Behind the front line borders of the Nazi’s Third Reich lay our
fate, where I had unwittingly aided in the enslavement of countless
souls whose creation I now feared would soon see us joining them in
their shallow graves down the long winding dirt road I now drove to
our destination; a hole in the wall, which held within it an
insurmountable horror of defensive positions no rational army could
breech, to guard a prize no rational man could refuse.

The future of the Third Reich, and the victory Soviet Russia bled
for lay within this mountain fortress. Its external defenses sat at
the ready as the remnants of our elite S.S. Troops, having
abandoned their Berlin defenses, flowed south behind us.

Berlin soon fell, but much to the Red Army Supreme Commander
Zhukov’s disappointment, Hitler was not found in its ruins. Seeing
this deception only after the fact, Zhukov turned his forces
southwards toward the only substantial body of resistance remaining
in Greater Germany.

Us.

Following our arrival, our troops filled their stations.

——-

The River Elbe and my Division with the US 1st Army lay one hundred
miles to the west of my current position. They should just be
beginning their planned meet up with the first arriving divisions
of the allied Russian Red Army, signaling the victorious procession
to the end of the war, which for me however, perpetually seemed to
lay just beyond the next battle.

Standing here among the green rolling hills looking west into
Bohemian Czechoslovakia at the mountain which directly stands
between us and victory, I remind myself, that total victory has no
exceptions. Like the Battle for Berlin this Redoubt before us was
going to be solely the Red Armies prize.

As one of the few American Liaisons embedded with them to
coordinate our meet up on the Elbe, I stood here in witness of the
endless columns of Red Army soldiers in pursuit of this previously
unimagined, even once mythical and now unavoidably realistic
obstacle.

The approach of the Red Army was not one of a tactical nature; the
Red Army did nothing covertly. Despite their inferiority for years
the Nazi’s S.S. soldiers had routinely routed superior Red Army
forces due to this lack of subtlety. The Red Army living up to its
nickname had a singular solution to the Nazi’s tireless
maneuvering, endless soldiers and equipment.

Stalin stood at the head of the Soviet State as yet another Russian
Emperor demanding victory as the only outcome to any battle for
which there was no cost too high in obtaining. The Red Armies blood
flowed in the pursuit of Stalin’s goals like no army history had
ever witnessed. The Soviet had literally washed the Nazi occupied
soils of their Mother Russia clean with the blood of the uncounted
millions of conscripted peasantry they dressed up and presented as
soldiers before me today.

To watch the Red Army in the field was as I observed in my few
short weeks with them, like seeing the slow agonizing death of one
of nature’s noblest beasts. It was as poetic and glorious as it was
ignorant and torturous to see so many lives thrown into the fire to
meet the unrealistic schedule of a Tyrant. The Red Army won and yet
somehow lost every battle they ever entered into, and that is to
say that surely no opposing army ever encountered the same Russian
soldier twice.

Seeing the mechanized arm of the Red Army arrive on the field was a
wonder words could never describe properly. This late in the war,
they at a whim fielded thousands of tanks and uncountable artillery
pieces, yet still managed to fail to meet their potential, leading
to the ever predictable retraction so as not to destroy their own
advancing troops who would share in the overall incompetence of the
attack, which time and again found the Nazis back at their stations
ready to bear witness to the next rising tide of farm boy
blood.

For what was it all for I asked myself continuously? To allow
incompetent Generals the right to be weighted down with one more
metal earned at the cost of a few thousand more lives, or to claim
back the right to rule over yet another people whom only the death
of the last had afforded them.

This is what watching the Red Army brings, contempt for the
methodology of this system and as the bile rises in my throat to
speak to these allies of ours. I must measure every word before it
is spoken or risk future generations of their stout youth being
impaled on our own bayonets in the name of some perceived insult or
betrayal through their Commander’s eyes.

Collecting my thoughts just short of a breakdown I swallowed my
pride and focused on our objective. Right here and right now these
murderers of Russian youth were the lesser of two evils and though
I am certain we will live to regret this convenient ally. Right
here and right now is our chance to use one evil to rid the world
of another at far less of a cost to our own than would ever be
possible should we attempt to be rid of them both ourselves. It was
a fire sale only morality would not attend; every other inclination
demanded one was better than two.

The Red Army artillery began firing on the Mountain Redoubt with
tremendous force the likes of which I had only heard like a
thunderstorm on the horizon while south of Berlin. This close the
force of the cannon blasts hit me in the chest like a well healed
boxer. It was standard operating procedure for the Red Army to open
every siege in this manner, just as standard as it was for the
Nazi’s S.S. Divisions to survive these ground leveling attacks
mostly intact.

The following morning, the Red Army attacked again. The forests
around the Redoubt, reduced to stumps and fields from the previous
night’s barrage, saw the Nazi’s external defenses obliterated and
yet the terrain’s new chaotic formations remained equally
defendable and thus the dance carried on like so many before it
though none with so much riding on its outcome.

Inevitability unfolded before my eyes. I watched because I could
not turn away but this spectacle of destruction was dumbfounding in
its hypnotic allure. The end of the day saw the Nazi troops
replaced by piles of Red Army corpses too deep to walk through but
even that would not stop their advancing armor.

This sort of thing cannot happen anymore! I screamed to myself, but
was powerless to change this calamity’s course as Zhukov ordered
wave after wave of soldiers to die for one more foot of ground and
where each attack failed the next continued because it could not be
denied he was gaining ground. The logic of his processes was
staggering and his flaw recognition nonexistent, for this man did
not act based upon his own merits. Stalin held this mans hands
bound, and Zhukov, like his soldiers, had nowhere to go but
forward. I could read this in his eyes; it was their lives or
his.

The following day brought relief at last. We won the field at a
cost in lives that was quickly being shuffled away by an equally
large army so as not to clot the flow. There was a favorable plan
this morning to deal with the next obstacle before us, the tunnel
defenses leading into the Mountain Fortress were to be conquered
through a series of coordinated tank attacks.

“The Joseph Stalin II Heavy Tank, the latest in the Soviet’s
Arsenal,” my counterpart Alexei said to me with a smile as these
monsters made their debut on the field before me. Not a moment to
late I thought either. These tanks, an almost solid chunk of steel
distinguished only by the cannon sticking out of their massive
turrets, were to be the surprise we needed, for which the Nazis had
no answer.

A line of these unprecedented behemoths rumbled past our
observation dugout more than a hundred yards away, shaking
everything around me. Proceeding toward the tunnel’s entrance each
tank fired at its closest approach then abruptly turned rotating
out of the way, to let the next tank in line approach and fire, as
the first cycled around to the back of the line.

Generally impressed, but not seeing a lot of initial progress and
less willing to witness as one more valiant effort turned into
another pile of bodies. My hunger and I retreated back up the road
to the newly forming Field Headquarters for a meal and to generally
observe operations as often I did. My handler Alexei, never more
than a step or two behind me, soon joined us as we found our
meal.

At least I think this was a meal.

Lacking from the front line excitement and not wishing to face down
this meal undistracted, I searched in vain for some middle ground
between the deaths and staring into space while I contemplated my
plan of attack for choking down today’s unfair faire.

Witnessing a soldier being scorned by his Sergeant, my opportunity
arose. Figuring it was safer to approach the Sergeant we followed
him from the chow line, and with a few choice looks and comments
were soon discussing the issue he had been discussing with his
retreated and scorned disciple.

It was what he called, a farm boy fantasy. S.S. soldiers being shot
only to get up afterward. To which he continued, “Probably just
wounded or perhaps another solder from the same direction,” looking
sad at his last statement. He leaned in and quietly said, “I have
seen this as well.”

I looked at the Sergeant with a skeptical eye. He retorted, “that
is the exact response I received from my captain.” I smiled and
shook my head and he concluded. “So I crush these rumors first
hand, but really, I have seen it myself.”

Pausing a minute while he looked around the tent carefully. “It was
a few months ago,” he said, “we were outside of a railway junction
back up the road. I had just finished my rounds; we had the weekend
off and were staying in the rail house, when a messenger arrived.
He told us we had to turn back up the road to deal with an
unexpected surge of resistance fighters, Nazi collaborators. And we
did, there are no refusing orders or delaying where I come from, so
back up the road we went.”

Walking toward an unoccupied table in the corner of the dining
area, we all sat down and the Sergeant continued, “when we arrived
on site there was nothing to be seen at first. Then a series of
shots came at us from a house up the hill. We pursued. It was, an
easy enough fight. We only lost four men, they a dozen or
more.”

Leaning in a little closer, “the barn behind the house drew my
snipers attention which after a few shots drew mine. He kept
picking guys off in the barn. I sat and watched with him for a
while, as every chance he got, he shot another S.S. soldier. Just
common foot soldiers you understand. I told him there must be a
whole nest of them in there, so we called for artillery support.
Around midday, after a few well missed shots the barn blew to
splinters.”

“So finally, when we were sure it was clear we walked up to the
barn proud as could be and what do you expect we found?”

Spellbound, I blinked.

“A solitary soldier where we had expected to find a pile of
corpses, there he was, impaled through the ribs from the force of
the artillery’s explosion with one of those large harvesting tools
but for all I could tell none the worse off. I smiled at him and
shot him in the chest. He smiled back. My smile fell to the ground
and I shot him several more times. This guy would not die. Each
time I shot him, it looked like little more than me punching you in
the arm.”

“Anyway,” the Sergeant looked around again, “we took him prisoner,
sent him back and moved on and that was the last I heard of it. But
to this day, the word from the top is to stifle these false
defeatist rumors. And I do.”

I became aware of myself again. A little too engrossed in his story
and found myself, for the moment believing it as well. I looked
over at my handler Alexei whom having long since finished his meal
was now nodded off, apparently not interested. I asked the
Sergeant, “and this is not an uncommon story then?”

He frowned, nodded in agreement and said, “whelp this is my cue,
back to the front, pleasure chatting with you.”

“Nice knowing you,” I said with a wink.

He did not smile back.

Nudging my partner, we got up and walked out the door behind the
Sergeant. Alexei leading the way, slowed then stopped between the
trucks parked outside, turned and said, “that is not the smartest
thing to do around here.”

I replied with a smile, “I am not from around here.”

He laughed and continued, “just keep in mind that the truth is a
dangerous weapon and no one here needs anymore danger than we
already have. For both our sakes please.”

I nodded, “of course Comrade. Let us get back to the safety of the
battle then, and see how they are doing.”

Antagonized by my sarcasm Alexei continued talking on our walk back
to the observation bunker, “truth means nothing without priority,”
he boldly stated.

I looked up like I was listening. He said nothing else so I asked,
“you don’t find truth to be an anchor in an otherwise chaotic
world?”

“Whose truth should anchor me?” he replied.

I said nothing and in my vacuum he continued, “you have a minimum
of two truths even in the best of cases: The truth of the person
who is right and the truth of the person who is wrong. The capacity
to decide the difference, drawn from our own priorities, defines
for us, right from wrong. Without our priority we cannot say with
any degree of certainty whether right exists at all. Without it, we
have simply two people, each telling their own version of an event.
It is with the priority of the observer that we define the
rightness of one over another and through something as arbitrary as
priority, do we decide what truth is.”

I walked on in silence for a few minutes before retorting, “truth
to me is what the majority of people can agree upon. Truth is
tested over time and cannot be denied, until truth fails to meet
the test, then it is modified to make up for its shortcomings.
Truth remains the goal despite the burdens it encounters. We do not
always know the truth we seek and our path toward it is rarely
straight but we pursue it none the less and are all the better and
much the wiser for the trials our failure's force us to
endure.”

“So your priority is truth?” Alexei concluded.

We walked on in mutually confused silence, toward the only truth we
both knew was waiting for us, but only I seemed to dread a new
exposure to the continuance of this barbaric day. I wondered why I
was even here, this was not what I had signed up for and every step
I took brought me one step closer to seeing things I might never
again forget.

It was another afternoon paying careful inattention to the smoking
hole in the side of the mountain before us. The Reds had breached
the tunnel while I was gone and were inside fighting within what
sketchy reports held as an enormous and well defended cavern deep
within the mountain, with hints of further stifled accounts of men,
S.S. soldiers, not dying when they were suppose to.

As Alexei had suggested, I dismissed these rumors as fantasy and
whether for his sake alone, or for my own nagging disbelief of such
a possibility, or simply because such information was not
actionable from my position, I allowed these curiosities to pass
without further disruption.

But in my own mind, right along with the once rumored existence of
the very Redoubt I now stood in front of, I knew consensus meant
something. Dismissed as popular myth by the General Staff, the
frequency of these reports was difficult to ignore. “What uncommon
valor these men have,” Zhukov was rumored to have said long ago,
“what I could do with men of that caliber.”

It was well after midnight when a series of screams and a puff of
smoke drew our attention again, we all looked up to see yet another
image that might haunt me well past my death. Why was I here? I
screamed inside my head as I dug my palms into my eye sockets deep
enough that I might finally be blinded to this horror.

Early that morning the news came. We were in control of the tunnel
and adjoining cavern. I did not ask the cost, I could not live with
myself knowing the full truth of what I had witnessed and maybe my
formerly stifled inquiries had made me cautious of what I should
ask of my hosts. The battle was drawing to a close, that was enough
for me and as the Redoubt guard dwindled it became apparent that
they could be killed, that these rumors were the stuff of farm boy
fantasy. The Nazi’s invincible S.S. was fading into history at long
last.

Hitler was captured that evening. Alive!

I was not near Zhukov when the news hit but I knew this moment was
one of great opportunity. His ego would be my ticket inside the
Redoubt to fulfill my role here. Moving quickly, I converged on the
point I knew he would have to cross to reach the entrance and sure
enough, as he approached I was swept up in his wake, as the only
certainty more pleasing than a conquered foe, is witnesses to the
account thereof, and into the Redoubt I went.

My mind raced faster than my pulse as I absorbed every detail I
saw. This fortress was the stuff legends are born of, I thought, as
I followed Zhukov’s entourage up the long tunnel into the
mountain.

The official tally was not in of course, nor did I expect one, but
the body count required in its capture held future promise and as
the closing days of the war began so would the looting, which among
my more tactical purposes, was where I came in, to make note of
this sort of technology.

Following our short hike we entered into the first chamber. A huge
cavernous space opened up before me like I had walked outside again
only as I looked up, I found there were no stars to be seen, nor
was there any ceiling I could discern through the smoke.

The vast floor of the cavern was covered in a mostly destroyed
labyrinth of tank traps and barbed wire obstacles that separated us
from a multi leveled structure clad in burnt out machine gun nests
and artillery positions forming the opposite wall. To the left, a
bright light shone out from a tunnel next to a large door blown off
its hinges. It was toward this light our party progressed.

Beyond a bank vault like door still teetering on its last hinge,
pressed open by an armored vehicle pinning it against the wall
revealed a tunnel lined with windows down each side through which
you could see the flicker of water filtered light.

Through this curiosity in wide eyed silence each member of Zhukov’s
party passed relieving their disbelief of the spectacle onto the
next man as they stepped into the more familiar safety of the
granite walled second chamber beyond. “An enormous sphere suspended
in a liquid shell some twenty five meters around it,” the officer
leading the way said to Zhukov, of our new surroundings, as we
entered.

Unnoticed or unconcerned with my presence, I continued to follow
them through the second more complex chamber; down a long hallway,
around a corner; down a second longer hallway, up a dozen flights
of stairs; along another hallway, into a huge room, leading to
another room to the left.

The guards stopped me at this point. Zhukov, still ahead of me,
walked into the room and stopped at the edge of my line of sight. I
could see him standing there but I could not see more and as I
stepped to the side, his guard jabbed me in the ribs with a rifle
butt. This was as far I was going.

Hearing Zhukov mumble something incomprehensible, I leaned forward
as the almost respectful tone of his words danced by me. The guards
turned at this as well and I slipped right and caught a line of
sight view of Zhukov’s cornered quarry.

There he was, a short old man; the funny mustache was the only
recognizable marking I needed. He frankly did not look the part,
they never do. Suddenly yelling in German pierced my eardrums. It
was Hitler all right and what a voice, this man commanded all
around him. I was surprised not to see Zhukov fall into line behind
him as his barking echoed off the granite walls; I know I felt it,
like some sublime force, pulling me off course.

The shouting continued. It grew louder and more terminal. Something
was coming, and under Hitler’s yelling I heard a second voice in
Russian saying, “I told you this was true! You did not believe me,”
said the Colonel walking past Zhukov, “look at the blood on him.
That is his blood. Does he look wounded?”

The Colonel now standing in front of Zhukov stared intently at the
doubt in his Commanders eyes slowly shifting toward himself, he
drew his pistol in response, turned, and fired it once, twice, and
Hitler fell. Zhukov shoved the Colonel and his guards quickly
mobbed him.

Hitler lay on the floor.

I moved in closer. He was bleeding, lying in a pool of blood. He
was hit badly. The Colonel yelled, “watch him!” from under his pile
of guards and then it happened. Hitler slipped around a bit looking
for traction. Zhukov and everyone in the room took a step back
mentally if not physically and stared as he rose again like the
shouting which followed.

It sounded like so many speeches I had heard on the radio from my
days in England. This man was undead or indestructible, was he
supernatural? Could he have been the Savior so many people thought
he might be? He certainly commanded a room well enough, but
magnetism aside what was I seeing?

How is this so?

Zhukov not satisfied with what he was seeing either pulled his
pistol and aimed steadily at Hitler’s shoulder, the room went
silent. Seconds ticked by like minutes.

Did he fire?

Did I miss it?

BANG!

Everyone jumped except Hitler who fell back but caught himself.
Blood dripped to the floor from the wound dampening his uniform in
a higher location than before, then braced from the shot he
regained his composure, lifted his head and looked up at us
confirming Zhukov’s unsatisfied scowl to which he fired again and
again until his pistol emptied.

Smoke filled the room. Hitler lay against the back wall breathing.
He breathed. I breathed. We all breathed. Zhukov reloaded.

I moved in closer.

Zhukov stood looking down at his open revolver making certain it
seemed the bullets felt heavy enough and fitted into the tumbler
just right, the revolver latched as he looked straight ahead, but
Hitler still lay on the floor. Zhukov looked down, leaned in, and
said something at almost a whisper I did not hear, though his
sublime lilt widened Hitler’s eyes.

At these words’ Hitler stood up slowly. Standing tall after
collecting himself he straightened his hair to the wrong side as
always, adjusted his uniform and looked dead ahead. Zhukov stepped
back. Compliance was at hand but who was serving whom? Perhaps an
understanding was reached. I stepped back again. Hitler stood erect
and assumed the fascist salute followed by a single well barked
Seig Heil.

Zhukov circled around moving toward me eyeing his gun. I looked on
with nervous amazement, was Zhukov giving Hitler his final moment
or vice versa? Seeing a guard with machine gun at the ready should
failure be upon us. Zhukov found his mark, lined up and Hitler
slumped. He did not fall but looked all the world to have had an
episode of sorts.

I looked at him with a furrowed brow. We all looked at him with an
inquisition. No one watching had missed this change in deportment.
The magnetism was gone. He stood there crestfallen and dumbfounded
first looking only at the floor then at each one of us. Zhukov
lined up focusing on Hitler. Hitler’s gaze soon found Zhukov.

A guard from outside stepped in and said something privately to
Zhukov, and just as quickly left again.

Zhukov raised his weapon took aim at Hitler’s head and fired. The
bullet struck Hitler just above the brow between the eyes and he
fell like a sack of clothes. The room froze, like a photograph of
the incident as a single coil of smoke rolled off his gun's barrel
and except for my own heart, I heard nothing but the pain.

We stared at the crumpled body of Hitler, it did not move. Blood
pooled beneath it. We stared and stared. It was over. There was no
mistaking this moment, so many impossible years; countless millions
murdered on every side by the mad men defending them, and in this
second the insanity was gone. Minutes passed in silence.

Zhukov, still standing in front of me looking down at his fallen
nemesis, the others retreated in triumph, leaving us trapped by the
immense gravity emanating from the body at the end of the room. I
wanted to move but could not. My legs would not as much as twitch.
This was a moment of history like few others and I breathed in
every detail.

Just short of becoming a statue Zhukov stepped back, turned on his
heel and walked toward the exit. As he passed by, he said gruffly,
“this never happened.”

I was the statue now.

—
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Kırıntı
Topraklamak - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Tarih, kazanan tarafından yazılmış, nadiren, onların ders kaybı
korumak için, veya bize mahkum olan olaylar açıklandığı gibi
aslında gerçekleşti; temizlenmiş ve basitleştirilmiş kayıtları?

Dünya Savaşı'nın sonunda, onun bunker kuşatılmış olarak, onun
fantezi etrafında dağılan, Hitler kaçış yapar. Güneye o son bir
şans, bir final stand ve bir daha tarih ders için sinekler bize
öğretmek için unuttum.

Uzunluk: 4.500 Kelimeler ya da yaklaşık 35 sayfa.

 

Fragment
Terre - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

L'histoire, écrite par le vainqueur, les dossiers rarement les
événements décrits comme ils ont effectivement eu lieu; assaini et
simplifié, est la perte de leur leçon de protéger ou de les
condamner nous?

À la fin de la Seconde Guerre mondiale, assiégé dans son bunker,
son fantasme s'écroule autour de lui, Hitler a fait de son évasion.
Vers le sud, il s'envole pour une dernière hasard, une position
définitive et un autre leçon d'histoire a oublié de nous
enseigner.

Longueur: 6000 mots ou 40 pages environ.

 

Fragment
Erde - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Geschichte, vom Sieger geschrieben, spielt selten die Ereignisse
beschrieben, wie sie sich tatsächlich zugetragen hat; desinfiziert
und vereinfacht werden, ist ihre Lektion Verlust zu schützen, oder
uns verurteilen?

Am Ende des Zweiten Weltkrieges, in seinem Bunker belagert,
seine Phantasie um ihn herum bröckelt, macht Hitler seine Flucht.
Südlich fliegt er für eine letzte zufall, ein letztes Mal und eine
weitere Lektion der Geschichte vergessen, uns zu lehren.

Länge: 5500 Wörter oder ca. 40 Seiten.

 

Fragmento
Terra - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

A história, escrita pelo vencedor, raramente registra os eventos
descritos como de fato ocorreu; higienizado e simplificado, é a
perda de sua lição de proteger ou condenar-nos?

No final da II Guerra Mundial, sitiada em seu bunker, a sua
fantasia se desintegrando ao seu redor, Hitler faz a sua fuga. Sul,
ele voa para uma última acidente, um estande final e uma história
mais uma lição esqueceu de nos ensinar.

Comprimento: 5.500 palavras ou cerca de 40 páginas.

 

Fragmento
Tierra - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

La historia, escrita por el ganador, rara vez los registros de
los acontecimientos descritos, ya que realmente sucedió;
desinfectarse y simplificado, es la pérdida de su lección de
proteger, o nos condenan?

Al final de la Segunda Guerra Mundial, sitiado en su búnker, su
fantasía desmoronando a su alrededor, Hitler hace su escape. Vuela
hacia el sur, para una última oportunidad, una posición final y una
historia más olvidó la lección que enseñarnos.

Longitud: 6.000 palabras o 40 páginas aproximadamente.

 

Úlomek
Svět - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Historie, napsal vítěz, zřídka záznamy popsané události, neboť
se skutečně odehrálo, dezinfikují a zjednodušené, je jejich lekce
ztráta chránit, nebo nás odsoudit?

Na konci druhé světové války, obléhali v jeho bunkru, jeho
fantazie rozpadající se kolem sebe, Hitler je jeho útěk. Na jih
letěl na jednu z posledních možností, jednu závěrečnou stánku a
ještě jednu lekci historie zapomněla nás učit.

Délka: 5000 Words nebo přibližně 35 stran.

 

Ułomek
Ziemia - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Historia, napisana przez laureata, rzadko ewidencji zdarzeń
opisanych jako że rzeczywiście miała miejsce, dezynfekcji i
uproszczone, to ich strata lekcji do ochrony lub oskarża nas?

Pod koniec II wojny światowej, oblężone w jego zbiornikach,
fantazji rozpadające się wokół niego, Hitler sprawia, że jego
ucieczki. Na południe on leci na ostatni moment, jedno stanowisko
ostateczne i jedna lekcja historii zapomniał nas nauczyć.

Długość: 4500 Words lub 35 stron w przybliżeniu.

 

Repesz
Föld - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Történelem, írta a győztes ritkán feljegyzi a leírt eseményeket,
mert valójában nem került sor; fertőtlenítsék, és egyszerűbb, az ő
lecke elvesztése védelmére, vagy elítélik minket?

Végén, a második világháború, ostrom alá az ő bunker, a képzelet
omladozó körülötte, Hitler teszi szökését. Dél felé repül ő még egy
utolsó esélyt, egy utolsó állni és még egy elfelejtett történelmi
lecke tanítani minket.

Hossza: 5.000 Words vagy 35 oldalt kb.

 

Brottstycke Jord -
001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Historia, skriven av vinnaren, journaler sällan de händelser som
beskrivs som de faktiskt ägde rum, sanerad och förenklad, är deras
lektion förlust att skydda, eller fördöma oss?

I slutet av andra världskriget, belägrad i sin bunker, hans
fantasi sönder omkring honom, gör Hitler hans flykt. Syd flyger han
för en sista chans, en sista strid samt ytterligare en lektion
historia glömde att lära oss.

Längd: 5.000 Ord eller 35 sidor ungefär.

 

Fragment
Jord - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Historie, skrevet af vinderen, sjældent registrerer de beskrevne
begivenheder, som de rent faktisk fandt sted, desinficeret og
forenklet, er deres lektion tab for at beskytte, eller dømme
os?

Ved afslutningen af Anden Verdenskrig, belejret i sin bunker,
smuldrende hans fantasi omkring ham, Hitler gør hans flugt. Syd han
flyver til en sidste chance, en endelig stå og endnu en lektion
historie glemte at undervise os.

Længde: 5.500 ord eller 35 sider ca.

 

Brokstuk
Aarde - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

Geschiedenis, geschreven door de winnaar, records zelden de
gebeurtenissen beschreven als zij daadwerkelijk heeft
plaatsgevonden; ontsmet en vereenvoudigd, is het verlies van hun
les's te beschermen, of ons veroordelen?

Aan het einde van de Tweede Wereldoorlog, belegerd in zijn
bunker, afbrokkelende zijn fantasie om hem heen, Hitler maakt zijn
ontsnapping. Zuiden vliegt hij voor een laatste kans, een laatste
stand en nog een les geschiedenis vergeten om ons leren.

Lengte: 5.500 Woorden of ongeveer 40 pagina's.

 

Frammento
Terra - 001 - S.S.H.U.T. (2010)

La storia, scritta dal vincitore, record di rado gli eventi
descritti come realmente avvenuti; ripulita e semplificata, è la
perdita la lezione di proteggere, o ci condanna?

Alla fine della seconda guerra mondiale, assediato nel suo
bunker, la sua fantasia fatiscenti attorno a lui, Hitler fa la sua
fuga. Vola verso sud per un ultima possibilità, uno stand finale e
una storia più dimenticato la lezione da insegnare.

Lunghezza: 5.500 parole o 40 pagine circa.
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